
 

FPCC POOL Welcome Letter 
 

May 17, 2025 
 

Dear Forest Park Country Club Members and Pool Members, 
 

Welcome to another exciting summer at the pool! I’m happy to be volunteering this season and 
look forward to seeing everyone enjoying the water, sunshine, and good company. 
 

As a quick note, while I'm here to help keep things running smoothly, please understand that 
I’m volunteering in an informal capacity and not assuming any responsibility for the pool, its 
operations, maintenance, or members’ safety. Everyone is ultimately responsible for their own 
actions and their children’s supervision while at the pool. 
 

We have five lifeguards to start the season.  Bailey Sharp will be your head lifeguard.  Many of 
you may remember Bailey as a past lifeguard.  We are so happy to have her back with us, and 
are certain she will have the pool running smoothly this summer.  Karlee Shively will be 
returning as Assistant Head Lifeguard. Karlee was a favorite lifeguard last summer.  We are 
thrilled she is returning to the pool again this year!   We have three new guards, Phaedra Keith, 
Michael Foley, and Camdyn Shelburne.  Camdyn is Polly and Cephas’ granddaughter.   
 

The lifeguards are here to guard and keep the pool area safe, clean, and tidy.  The guards will 
clean the bathhouses, pool deck, and take the trash out before they leave each day.  With 
regards to the bathhouses, it is imperative that only toilet paper and not paper towels or 
feminine hygiene products are put into the toilets.  There will be trashcans in each stall.  
 
 If you are at the pool after hours, please leave the pool area, chairs etc. the way the lifeguards 
have left it.  Also, if you are at the pool after hours please take your trash out.  In the past, there 
have been critters getting into the trash at night.  The guards have many duties to complete 
each morning and night, let’s not add to their work load.   
 

Let’s make this a safe and relaxing season for everyone. If you ever have questions or 
suggestions, feel free to reach out.  
 

Beverly:  276-226-0529 
 
Here’s to a fantastic summer! 
Warm regards, 
Beverly Cecil 
Volunteer, Forest Park Country Club Pool 
 

 
Forest Park Country Club 

 
Physical Address:   Mailing/Billing: 
1821 Mulberry Road  P O Box 4106 

Martinsville, VA 24112  Martinsville, VA 24115 
 
 

 


